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Dear Deputy Chair 

I refer to your letter dated 10 November 2020 seeking clarification about the advice provided by the 
Department of Premier and Cabinet (DPC) relating to Ms Lau's appearance at the Public 
Accountability Committee’s (the Committee’s) public hearing on 23 October 2020. 

Thank you for acknowledging DPC’s role in facilitating the attendance of witnesses. I am pleased 
that DPC was able to assist the Committee in relation to the 23 October 2020 public hearing. 

The Committee has asked for further clarification about the advice provided by DPC on 16 October 
2020 relating to Ms Lau's attendance and its knowledge of the working advice notes referred to by 
Ms Lau in her evidence before the Committee.  

As outlined in DPC’s previous letter to the Committee dated 2 November 2020, Ms Lau and Ms 
Cruickshank both raised concerns with DPC directly upon being invited to attend the 23 October 
public hearing in person. DPC then contacted the Committee on behalf of those witnesses and was 
provided with further information by the Committee about the matters it wished to raise with each 
witness. Both witnesses then accepted the Committee’s invitation and appeared at the 23 October 
hearing voluntarily.  

I am advised that these steps were taken by the Office of General Counsel in consultation with the 
Premier’s Office, having regard to the broader ramifications for the Executive of the Committee’s 
decision to depart from the McMullan Principle (i.e. the principle that Ministerial staff should 
generally not be compelled to appear before parliamentary committees in a Westminister 
parliamentary democracy because it is Ministers, not their staff, who are required to be directly 
accountable to the Parliament).1 

DPC was not aware on 16 October 2020 of the evidence Ms Lau would give at the public hearing 
on 23 October 2020 beyond those matters canvassed in documents that had already been 
produced to the House under Standing Order 52 relating to the Stronger Communities Fund. DPC 
was also not aware at that time of the specific questions that Ms Lau would be asked by the 
Committee. I note that it is not DPC’s practice to take a proof of evidence from witnesses before 
they attend public hearings of parliamentary committees. Rather, the Office of General Counsel 
offers public official witnesses practical guidance on what they can expect when they attend a 
public hearing, and advice on related legal and procedural matters.  

 
1 Lorraine Finlay, The McMullan Principle: Ministerial Advisors & Parliamentary Committees, 35 U. Tas. L. 
Rev. 69 (2016) at 73. 
 






